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MINUTES OF MEETING
POLICY COMMITTEE

DATE:
October 19, 2011
TIME:

9:30 a.m.

PLACE:
WATS Meeting Space, 705 N. Zeeb Road, Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Members Present:
Village of Dexter – Jim Carson, Chair 

Dexter Township– Pat Kelly, Vice-Chair 

City of Milan – Mike Armitage, Secretary-Treasurer 
WCRC – Doug Fuller 
WCBOC – Yousef Rabhi
Ann Arbor Township – Mike Moran 

City of Ann Arbor – Tony Derezinski 
City of Ann Arbor DDA – John Mouat

Pittsfield Township – Barb Fuller (for Mandy Grewal) 
Superior Township – Bill McFarlane   

City of Ypsilanti – Peter Murdock
MDOT Statewide Planning – Kari Martin (for Pam Boyd) 
Scio Township – Nancy Hedberg
Members Absent:
University of Michigan – Hank Baier 
City of Chelsea - Jason Lindauer

AATA – Jesse Bernstein 
SWWCOG – Ron Mann   
City of Saline – Gretchen Driskell 

EMU – Leigh Greden

Northfield Township – Deb Mozurkewich 
Ypsilanti Township – Brenda Stumbo 

Others Present:
WATS – Terri Blackmore, Ryan Buck, Eric Bombery, Nick Sapkiewicz 
MDOT Brighton TSC – Mark Sweeney
AATA – Chris White
VPSI – Michelle Romano Rockwood
WCRC – Steve Puuri

SEMCOG – Carmine Palombo
AnnArbor.com – Lisa Allmendinger

Ann Arbor Chronicle – Dave Askins 
1. Call to Order
Chair Carson called the meeting to order at 9:33 a.m.  He asked those present to introduce themselves.  
2. Approval of the Agenda
Ms. Kelly made a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Mouat supported and the Policy Committee approved the agenda.
3. Public Participation
Chair Carson asked if any members of the public wished to address the Policy Committee.  No one wished to address the Committee so Chair Carson closed public participation time. 
4. Approval of the August 17th Policy Committee Minutes
Mr. Fuller made a motion to approve the August 17, 2011 Policy Committee Minutes.  Ms. Hedberg supported and the Committee approved the minutes. 
5. Communications and Announcements
Ms. Blackmore reported that WATS received a communication from the Washtenaw County Administrator indicating that she has recommended that WATS receive $20,000 in dues for both 2012 and 2013. 

Ms. Blackmore reported the Michigan Association of Planning has drafted proposed legislation and a white paper for combining the regional planning laws into a single Regional Councils Act.  This would entail reevaluating the existing regions, spelling out the state role and the governor’s responsibility.  The Governor could adjust existing regions after study and the state would have to fund any state-mandated services provided by the regions.  The proposed law requires preparation of a regional framework plan addressing land uses specified and all infrastructures including transportation.  Ms. Blackmore stated the proposed legislation also includes a provision to encourage consistency between local government master plans and regional plans. 

Ms. Blackmore indicated all 2012 federal discretionary funding calls will occur at the same time in November with awards announced in summer 2012.  

Representative Olson is making a presentation on his recommendation for road and bridge needs and will be seeking comments from the Policy Committee.  
6.  Approval of Bills over $500 

Payment of Bills over $500 

1. $1,178.95 – Terri Blackmore, Travel, email, Toyota equipment

2. $2,478.75 – LSA Associates, Model update contract

3. $855.00 – Brian Rakovitis, Toyota Intern

Mr. Fuller made a motion to approve the bills over $500.  Ms. Hedberg supported and the motion passed.
7. Old Business
A. MPO Exploration Committee Update - Information
Mr. Rabhi provided the Committee an update on the MPO Committee’s progress.  Mr. Rabhi stated that the Committee met in September to discuss a variety of issues facing WATS and SEMCOG.

Mr. Rabhi stated the Committee will make its recommendation based on the factual information it is compiling. 

Mr. McFarlane asked what the timeline was for a decision and that he would like to see the meeting minutes. 

Ms. Blackmore indicated she would provide the minutes to the Policy Committee following action by the MPO Exploration Committee.  Ms. Blackmore reported that Ms. Grewal provided written comments supporting a continued relationship with SEMCOG.

Mr. Rabhi explained that there is no time limit and that the Committee is seeking more information at this time to make a more informed recommendation to the WATS Policy Committee.  
Ms. Kelly commented that no one on the Committee is swayed either direction at this point and the Committee is looking for more information.

Mr. Murdock asked that information be provided to the Policy Committee as it is gathered. 

Chair Carson stated that Policy Committee updates on this process would continue.

8. New Business

A. FY 2011-2014 Transportation Improvement Program Amendments- Action
Mr. Bombery reported WATS issued the first call for FY 2012 amendments to the FY 2011-2014 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) program on August 23, 2011 and received 14 amendments.  The Ann Arbor Transportation Authority, City of Ypsilanti, Western-Washtenaw Area Value Express, and the Washtenaw County Road Commission submitted projects for amendment including ten additions, one deletion, and three changes.  

Mr. Bombery reported WATS performed fiscal constraint and an Environmental Justice review on the proposed amendments.

Mr. Bombery stated that the Technical Committee did not have a quorum at its last meeting; however, the members present recommended Policy Committee approval of the project amendments.

Mr. Fuller made a motion to approve the FY 2011-2014 Transportation Improvement Program Amendments.  Mr. Rabhi supported and the motion passed. 
B.  FY 2012 Unified Work Program Amendment – Action
Ms. Blackmore informed the Committee that a proposed UWP amendment would take effect as part of the work program beginning in July of 2011.  Ms. Blackmore reported that AATA received additional grant funding that needed to be included in the FY 2013 UWP.
Ms. White reported that the grant money was for alternatives analysis for the Ann Arbor Connector Study following a feasibility analysis in 2011.  Mr. White noted that the City of Ann Arbor and the University of Michigan are also partners in this effort.  

Ms. Blackmore indicated that the contributions by the City of Ann Arbor and University of Michigan would be marked as “Other Local Funds”.

Mr. Moran made a motion to approve the FY 2012 Unified Work Program Amendments.  Mr. Fuller supported and the motion passed.
C. 2010 Crash Report – Action
Mr. Bombery reported that the 2010 Crash Report was available at each place.  
Ms. Kelly made a motion to approve the 2010 Crash Report.  Mr. Fuller supported the motion.

Mr. Fuller asked what “No Deer” in the Deer Related Crash Table meant.  

Mr. Bombery stated that the format of the data was related to the Statewide Crash Database.  He clarified that “No Deer” meant crashes that did not involve a deer.  Mr. Fuller made a recommendation to clarify the title of the map.
The Committee approved the 2010 Crash Report.
D. Complete Streets Policies – Action

Mr. Buck reported that the Complete Streets Steering Committee developed four Complete Streets Policies for inclusion in the upcoming Complete Streets Plan for Washtenaw County.  Mr. Buck stated that the Draft Complete Streets Plan for Washtenaw County will be released in early November.  He also noted that the Technical Committee reviewed the policies and recommended Policy Committee approval.
Ms. Hedberg made a motion to approve the four Complete Streets Policies.  Mr. Fuller supported and the Committee approved the policies. 
E. FY 2011-2014 Transportation Improvement Plan Administrative Modifications – Information

Mr. Bombery reported that WATS made five administrative modifications to the FY 2011-2014 TIP and are providing them as an information item.  Mr. Bombery stated that the administrative modifications are included in the meeting packet.
F. FY 2011 Year End and FY 2012 First Quarter Financials - Action
Ms. Blackmore reported that FY 2011 Fourth Quarter revenues totaled 77.05% of budget and Fourth Quarter expenses totaled 72% of budget.  Ms. Blackmore stated the unaudited Agency revenues exceeded expenses by $29,440 due to collecting more dues than budgeted, more interest than expected and obtaining federal SPR funds matched by the State and grant funding administered by Washtenaw County Public Health for the Complete Streets work.
Ms. Blackmore reported that FY 2012 First Quarter revenues totaled 26% of budget and First Quarter expenditures totaled 18% of budget.  Ms. Blackmore stated the only financial concern is the $204,797 in accounts receivable (PL 112, SPR, 5303, and State funds) that flow through SEMCOG.  She stated this includes accounts receivable from as early as April 2011 to date.  Ms. Blackmore reported this delay will require WATS to take funds out of investments to pay expenses beginning in November.
Ms. Kelly made a motion to accept the financial reports.  Mr. Moran supported and the motion passed. 

9. Agency Reports

A. City of Ann Arbor
Mr. Derezinski reported that the city met with MDOT to discuss issues surrounding the Stadium Bridges project.  Mr. Derezinski stated that construction would begin after the Michigan vs. Ohio State football game.  Mr. Derezinski also reported that City Council held a work session to hear results of the Ann Arbor Connector study feasibility study.  Mr. Derezinski noted that the Planning Commission approved a site plan for Arbor Hills Crossing on Washtenaw near Platt and Huron Parkway.  

B.     City of Ann Arbor DDA
Mr. Mouat reported that Nancy Shore from the getDowntown! Program will present information at the next WATS Policy Committee meeting.
C. AATA
Mr. White had nothing to report. 
D. Ann Arbor Township
Mr. Moran reported that a recent resurfacing job on Pontiac Trail went well.  He also reported the Township recently purchased a new “Jaws of Life” unit and speed trailer.
E. City of Chelsea
A representative was not present.
F. Dexter Village

Mr. Carson reported that work continues on several non-motorized projects in the Dexter Village area.  
G. Dexter Township

Ms. Kelly reported that the Township was experiencing a high number of deer crashes.  She reported that the Township passed a new Master Plan and the area’s Act 7 agreement.
H. Eastern Michigan University

Ms. Blackmore reported that Mr. Greden provided a written notice that Eastern Michigan University is hosting an Elicit Discharge Training at a cost of $85.  The deadline to register is October 21.
I. FHWA

A representative was not present.
J. City of Milan

Mr. Armitage reported the city is working on a non-motorized plan, which will ultimately provide connections to the existing Washtenaw County non-motorized system.  Mr. Armitage reported that work has begun on a major subdivision infrastructure project to replace sewers and roads. 
K. Northfield Township

A representative was not present. 
L. Pittsfield Township

Ms. Fuller had nothing to report.
M. MDOT Planning

A representative was not present
N. MDOT Region/TSC
Ms. Martin reported that MDOT would host the annual Maintaining Traffic Summit on December 2 at the Washtenaw County Road Commission. 
Mr. Sweeney reported work on M-52 is 95% complete.  Mr. Sweeney reported weekend lane closures are expected on M-14 but not during home football games. 
O. City of Saline
Ms. Driskell had nothing to report.
P. SWWCOG

A representative was not present.
Q. SEMCOG

Mr. Palombo reported that the Ann Arbor to Detroit service will need an Environmental Assessment, not a full Environmental Impact Statement to being service.  Mr. Palombo noted that FHWA would commence the SEMCOG federal certification process in January.  Mr. Palombo reported the Michigan Association of Planning is proposing a new Regional Councils Act.  Mr. Palombo stated the proposed legislation would require all 14 existing Regions to reconstitute, create uniform requirements, and add the ability to tax.  Mr. Palombo stated that the Michigan Association of Regions voted to oppose the legislation and that the Michigan Transportation Planning Association members had significant concerns.
R. Scio Township

Ms. Hedberg reported that the township board approved money for planning of a Zeeb Road non-motorized path. 
S. Superior Township

Mr. McFarlane reported that Hyundai was expanding their facilities in Superior Township but that more money is needed to fund a sufficient power connection.
T. University of Michigan

A representative was not present.
U. County Board of Commissioners 

Mr. Rabhi reported that the current budget proposal includes WATS dues.  He stated that the county is evaluating its membership in SEMCOG and asked SEMCOG to provide an analysis of the service it provides Washtenaw County.  
V. WCRC

Mr. Fuller reported a resident attended a recent WCRC Board meeting to thank the road commission for the 4-3 lane conversion on Ford Road.  Mr. Fuller added that the Road Commission opened two closed bridges in Lima Township and one in Sharon.  Mr. Fuller also reported the budget will be voted on in December. 
Mr. Puuri reported that over the past 5 years the road commission CIP is down 5.5 million dollars.  
W. Ypsilanti Township

A representative was not present.
X. City of Ypsilanti

Mr. Murdock reported the City of Ypsilanti approved a park and ride lot for AATA at the Ypsilanti Transit Center.  Mr. Murdock reported that City Managed Ed Koryzno is leaving his position at the city.
10. Adjournment
Chair Carson adjourned the meeting at 11:17 A.M.
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